        MINUTES OF HOUSING, SOCIAL & CULTURAL STRATEGIC POLICY COMMITTEE (SPC)
Meeting held on Tuesday 14th March 2023 10.30am online on Mircosoft Teams.

_____________________________________________________________________
ATTENDANCE:
Cllr Pat Treanor, Cllr Colm Carthy, Cllr Aidan Campbell, Cllr PJ O’Hanlon, Cllr Peter Conlon, Eddie O’Gara, Noeline O’Neill, Olga McConnon, Nial O’Connor, Catherine Elliott, Deirdre McQuaid, Liam Bradley, Sandra McQuaid, Lorcán MacCinna, John Reilly, Barry Sweeny, Michelle McBride.
APOLOGIES:
Cllr Aoife McCooey, Drew Hurley, Somhairle MacConghail, Shirley Clerkin Tom Freeman, Teresa Carolan.
Chairperson Cllr Pat Treanor opened and welcomed everyone to the meeting.
Meeting Minutes 
The minutes of the last meeting on Monday 12th December 2022 were proposed with no amendments by Cllr Aidan Campbell and seconded by Chairperson Cllr Pat Treanor.
Museum Update
Liam Bradley gave an update on the new Monaghan Peace Campus. Scaffolding is due to come down in the next few weeks.  There will be a youth zone, café, community meeting space, open space to hold events outside in the plaza area, will also have underground parking.  Opening to be held early next year.
Cllr Aidan Campbell congratulated Liam and everyone involved in this new project, Cllr PJ O’Hanlon wished everyone the best of luck and Cllr Pat Treanor thanked Liam for the presentation. 
Library Update

Catherine Elliott gave the members an update on the new library development plan 2024-28 and they will be starting the process of reviewing current plan and consultation over the coming months. 
· New Library in Monaghan and Castleblayney

· National & Local Strategy Initiatives 

· New Capital Fund being announced for capital programmes

· Sensory Services – a lot done, a lot more to do.
· Working towards a new mobile library van.

· Creative Ireland & Creative Monaghan

Cllr. Pat Treanor thanked Catherine for the very good work being carried out. Olga McConnon also thanked the library for their work, very impressive and Monaghan are renowned across the country for their services even though we are a small county.  Cllr. Aidan Campbell thanked Catherine, Deirdre and all the library staff for all their hard work and a lot of work in the pipeline.  Especially great news for the old building in Castleblayney being transformed into the new Library.  Cllr. PJ O’Hanlon acknowledged the role of the library, very positive news, very well done and keep up the good work. Cllr. PJ O’Hanlon thanked Catherine, Deirdre, and the rest of the staff for all their hard work. 

Housing Update

· John Reilly gave a presentation on Dereliction, Vacancy & Reuse Initiative.  Presentation included:
· Vacant Homes – Progress to Date
· Issues Leading to Property Dereliction & Vacancy
· Schemes to Deal with Vacancy/Dereliction 1. Buy & Renew, 2. Repair & Lease Scheme, 3. Croi Conaithe Vacant Property Refurbishment Grant 4. Derelict Sites Act 1990.
· Barry Sweeney gave a presentation on the Energy Efficiency Programme 2023
· Update on What is the Energy Efficiency Retrofit Programme
· Achievements in 2022 
· Programme of Works 2023
· How Properties are selected
· Typical Upgrade Works, Benefits
· Oil versus Heating Pump
· Michelle McBride gave a presentation on the Housing and Disability Steering Group.
· Role of the Steering Group
· Actions of the Group
· Goals of the Group
· Quarterly Reports – Statistics
All Councillors thanked the everyone for their presentations.  
Cllr. Colm Carthy raised the issue regarding removing fireplaces in a property.  Nial O’Connor commented that it was agreed at the Feb 2021 SPC that Monaghan County Council will provide zero interest loans up to the amount of €2000 for tenants who want to keep dual heating systems in their houses and will arrange repair and replacement work on their behalf (subject to compliance with applicable guidelines and regulations) to acknowledge the preference of some tenants. However, the cost of replacing /updating these is now closer to €2,500/€3,000. Lorcan MacCinna gave an oversight as to why these can cause problems from a health perspective and other benefits to removing them from properties. 

It was agreed that we would increase the interest free loan by €500 to €2500.  Cllr. PJ O’Hanlon agreed this was a fair compromise as it was only an additional €10 per week. 
NOC proposed that we come back to this in 6/8 months’ time once framework is complete. NOC to liaise with Cllr Colm Carthy regarding the specific property.
 AOB

· None
Date of next meeting Tuesday 13th June 2023 in person.
